Julie Gibson

33 Merrit Road, Parklands,

Mandurah 6180

Secretary- Southern Country Quilters Association

Re: Transport of Quilt Boxes

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing on behalf of the committee and members of the Southern Country Quilters Association.

We would like to thank you for your recent support of our association by transporting the Quilt Boxes to Victoria.

When Maxine Martin first mentioned the idea of collecting patchwork items for the ladies affected by the Victorian bushfires, all members of SCQA thought it was a fantastic idea.

We knew getting the donations wouldn't be a problem. (The members of SCQA are very generous.) We did however worry about the transport.

The members of the Jarrahdale Quilters did a fantastic job of organising the collection and packing of all the donated items and thanks to your company the transport was taken care of.

I can't tell you how grateful we are. This was such a wonderful cause to be involved in.

We featured the Jarrahdale Quilters and the collection in our recent newsletter and I will make sure to thank your company in the follow-up article. The newsletter is posted to all 286 members of our association.

Thank you once again for transporting all our wonderful Quilt Boxes. They carried more than just patchwork items to the ladies affected by the bushfires. All our thoughts and heartfelt wishes went with them too.

Yours sincerely.

Julie Gibson